
 

Respect, Responsibility, Success 

Dates for your Diary  

MARCH 
13th¹Governing Council AGM (TONIGHT) 
16th¹SAPSASA T20 Blast @ Berri 
21st¹World Harmony Day 
23rd¹National Ride to School Day 
30th¹Public Holiday (Good Friday) 
APRIL 
2nd¹Public Holiday (Easter Monday) 
5th¹SAPSASA¹Football and Netball 
13th¹End of Term One 
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PUPIL FREE DAY 
Last Friday, primary teachers from schools in our Partnership (Berri, 
Barmera, Glossop, Cobdogla and Monash) met together at Barmera to 
work on the next stage of our professional development in learning 
design, assessment and moderation. This is a 4-year DECD priority, 
and gives teachers the opportunity to work collaboratively to build a 
common understanding of the Australian Curriculum standards and 
different ways of assessing student learning and achievement. These 
days are highly valued by teachers, and are crucial to helping us meet 
our plan of maximising the growth and achievement of all students. 
     Alana Kitson 

GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM 
The Governing Council AGM is held tonight in the school library     
commencing at 7pm.  The meeting is open to all parents and provides 
information on school performance and directions for the next 12 
months.  Immediately after the AGM the first meeting of the 2018 
Governing Council will take place. 
 

STAFFING NEWS 
We would like to welcome Miss Emma Roberts to the 
Monash Primary staff team! Emma moved to the 
Riverland this year, and is team teaching with Laura 
in the 4/5 Strout/Roberts class on Mondays and 
Tuesdays for Terms 1 and 2. Emma also works at 
Kingston-On-Murray Primary School on Thursdays 
and Fridays. Emma has settled in well to the Monash 

community, and is looking forward to her time with us. Welcome     
Emma! 
 

INTERVIEWS  ̧Week 8 
Next week marks the beginning of interviews/meetings between     
parents and teachers to discuss how the year has started and    
report on progress so far. It is an important opportunity to develop a 
shared understanding of learning goals and what your child is working 
towards. Teachers put significant amounts of time into preparing for 
these meetings, and look forward to sharing your child½s progress in 
terms of curriculum and social-emotional skills, as well as Successful 
Learner characteristics. Information confirming each family½s meeting 
time will be sent home at the end of this week, and teachers will   
inform you of whether or not your child is invited to be involved in the 
meeting.     Alana Kitson 
 

HARMONY DAY 
The theme for Harmony Day is 
¼Celebrate Australia½s Diversity½.  On 
Wednesday, 21st March all students 
are invited to add wearing the colour 
orange along with school uniform.   

Orange is an international colour used as a symbol of peace.  
Classes will be participating in Harmony Day activities on this day.  
(Please note this is not a casual day)  Natalie Brock 
 

 

Technology has become a big part of our everyday lives. T.V., computers, 
mobile phones, tablets and gaming devices are all things that our   
children today are very familiar with. However, too much time in front of 
a screen can have significant effects on children, their development, 
health and balance of activities in their lives. 
Sleep specialists are seeing a clear link between too much screen time 
and poor quality rest, leading to cranky, tired and moody children. 
Excess screen time hampers sleep in three ways : timing - the use of 
electronic media can lead to delays in bedtimes, content - engaging the 
brain with exciting information before bed, triggers hormonal responses 
reducing the ability to fall asleep and light emissions - light from    
devices alerts the brain to wake up instead of the brain winding down 
and getting ready for sleep. 
Strategies to use to improve sleep: 
1. Set a bedtime for media devices¹this should be 2 hours      

before your child½s bedtime. 
2. Tweak children½s bedtime routine - let kids wind down properly 

through story reading, talking or having a bath. 
3. No media devices in the bedroom. 
4. Replace screen time with exercise during the day. 
5. Limit food and drinks during screen time - especially at night¹

devices tend to encourage mindless over-eating which can 
stimulate the body and imbalance hormones. 

Please see the Parenting SA Safe Technology use pamphlet attached 
to this newsletter for more detailed information. 
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MONASH PRIMARY SCHOOL FOOTY TIPPING 2018 
The 2018 AFL season is fast approaching and we are 
inviting all staff and parents at Monash Primary School 
to get involved.  We had over 25 participants last year 
and I am hoping that increases this year.  You do not 

have to be a so called AFL expert to participate as often 
that is an advantage. Who will get the ultimate bragging 
rights and come out on top for season 2018? If you would 
like to be involved please see Mr Vlass for more information.  
 

COLES SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS 2018 
This year we will be participating in the Coles 
Sports for Schools program. Through this      
program we will be able to get new sporting   

equipment for our school and all we need you to do is shop for your 
groceries at Coles.  From Wednesday 7th February to Friday 11th May, 
we are collecting Coles Sports for Schools vouchers.  You earn one 
Coles Sports for Schools voucher for every $10 spent at Coles.  The 
vouchers can be dropped into the Collection Box here at the school (in 
the Front Office).  We will also have a Collection Box at Coles in Berri 
(in the plaza) and at the Monash Shop so you can drop the vouchers 
there.  Thank you for supporting our school with this program.     
    Jimmy Vlassopoulos 
  
 

 

"ããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããã 
SCRUMPTIOUS PIZZA AND MUFFINS 

Please bring back by Thursday morning (15th March) 
 
Name_______________________________                   Teacher______________________ 
 
Please order me    
Pizza  Ã Hawaiian Pizza (ham, pineapple tomato sauce)     @ $3.50 
  

 Ã Meat-lovers Pizza (salami, ham, bbq sauce)     @ $3.50 
 

Muffin Ã Variety of flavours       @ &1.50      
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"ããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããããã 
HOT CROSS BUN ORDER FORM FOR EASTER BREAKFAST ON THURSDAY, 29TH MARCH 

 
Family Name________________________ 
 
Please order our family __________(number) hot cross buns @ $1.00 each for breakfast on Thursday, 29th March. 
 
        TOTAL $__________ 

WANTED 

Newspaper 
For our art room  

Families are invited to an Easter Breakfast on Thursday, 29th 
March from 8.30am outside Building No.4.  Hot Cross Buns 

will cost $1.00 each and will need to be pre-ordered on the tear 
off slip below.  Coffee/tea will be available for adults too. 
Orders for Hot Cross Buns must be in by Tuesday, 27th 
March.  The Easter raffle will be drawn during Assembly. 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS EASTER BREAKFAST 



¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǝǎǘ 

¢ƘŜ ŀǊǘ ǊƻƻƳ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘƛƻΦ 

hǳǊ ŀǊǘ ǊƻƻƳ Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǾƻƛŎŜ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 9ŀŎƘ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǝǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ƛƴ ŀǊǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΦ  
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ /ŜƴǘǊŜǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻƳ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŀǊǝǎǝŎ ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ŀǊŜ 
ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ƛƴ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ǿŀȅǎΣ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ           
ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΣ 
ŎƻƭƭŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀƛƴǘ /ŜƴǘǊŜǎ ƻǇŜƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦ 
  
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ Ƴƛƴƛ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ƛƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜƴ ǳǇ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ 
ƛƴ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ όŦƻǊ ƛŘŜƴǝŬŜŘ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎύ ƻǊ ǿƘƻƭŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀ ǎƪƛƭƭ ƛǎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ 
ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ŀǿŀȅ ƻǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ Ψ!Ǌǘ 5ŜǘŜŎǝǾŜǎΩ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǊǝǎǘǎ 
ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ŀǊǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ Ǝŀƛƴ        
ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ²h² ǿƻǊƪǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ 
 
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀ ŦŀƛǊ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǝƳŜ ƛǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǝƴƎ ƻǊ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿƭȅ         
ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƻƻƭǎΣ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΣ ƻǊ ƛŘŜŀǎΦ  CǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎΣ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊƳŜŘΣ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƎŀƛƴŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ 
ŀǊŜ ƳŀŘŜΦ   
 
Lƴ ǳǇǇŜǊ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΣ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƪŜǇǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŦƻƭŘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜǊƳ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿŜǊ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƊŜƴ ƎƻŜǎ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ƘƻƳŜ όǿŜ ǘŀƪŜ 
ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŬǊǎǘύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǝŎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ƳŀŘŜ ƛǘΗ 
 
.ŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅΣ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ƘƻƳŜ Ƴŀȅ ƭƻƻƪ ǳƴŬƴƛǎƘŜŘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎƘƻǿǎ 
ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǊǝǎǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ Ǌƛǎƪ-ǘŀƪŜǊΣ ƻǇŜƴ-ƳƛƴŘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦ  
 
²h² ό²ƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ hǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ²ƻǊƪ ƻŦ ŀǊǘύ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŀƪŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ƻƴŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ǘƻ 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŜŘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴ ŀǧŀŎƘŜŘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ŜŀǊ нκо ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ т ǿƛƭƭ     
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘŀŎƪƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ /ŜƴǘǊŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇŜƴΦ  
 
²ƘƛƭŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ǊƻƻƳΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ŀǊǝǎǝŎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎΣ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ 
ǊƛǎƪǎΣ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƴƎΣ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻǇŜƴ-ƳƛƴŘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝǾŜΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ 
ǘƻ ǎŜƭŦ-ƳƻǝǾŀǘŜΣ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŀǊǘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΣ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ƴŜǿ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 
ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǎƻƭǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ  
 

LƳŀƎƛƴŀǝƻƴΣ ŎǊŜŀǝǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀǊŜ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǾŀƭǳŜŘΦ 
 
 
        YŀǝŜ ²ŀƭǘŜǊǎ όw-т !Ǌǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊύ 



SAPSASA Girls Football Carnival 
On Thursday, 8th of March, students from Monash Primary School participated in the SAPSASA Girls Football Carnival.  The 
Carnival was held at Berri Primary School.  Monash had 2 teams participating in the Carnival and the teams were coached by 
Mr. Vlass and Paula Nelsson.  The other schools participating in this carnival were Renmark Primary, St Josephs Renmark, OLOR, 
Loxton Lutheran and Berri Primary.  The rules for the Carnival were modified to enable the matches to be fast, fun and free-
flowing.  The students who represented our school at this Carnival were: 
 
Monash 1: Paris (C), Molly N (VC), Emily, Breanna, Jess R, Jorja, Kaitlin, Charlize, Tilly & Tikania 
Monash 2: Milena (C), Caitlin (VC), Shamon, Ella W, Nicola, Meg, Nour, Molly W, Indianna H & Izzy 
 
All participants played exceptional football throughout the day considering a number of them have had limited experience playing 
the sport.  Monash 2 won two out of their four matches (the two losses were very close matches) and Monash 1 went through 
the Carnival undefeated.  Monash 1 were the overall winners of the Carnival which was a fantastic achievement. 

A big thank you to Paula Nelsson for helping me coach the students on the day and to all the parents who volunteered to 
transport students to and from the Carnival.  It was also fantastic to see so many parents and relatives supporting the teams 
on the day.          Jimmy Vlassopoulos 

Riverland SAPSASA Swimming 
Congratulations to Ella W, Lachlan M & Lachlan S for being       
selected in the Riverland SAPSASA Swimming team to compete 
in the State Carnival in Adelaide.  The Carnival will be held in 
Week 8 of this term (Friday, March 23).  Ella is competing in the 
12 year old girls 4x50m relay event and Lachlan M and Lachlan S 
are competing in the 13 year old boys 4x50m relay event.  This 
will be a great opportunity and experience for these students 
and we wish them all the best for the Carnival.          
    Jimmy Vlassopoulos 
 

 

Riverland SAPSASA Softball 
Congratulations to Hayden and Seth J for being selected 
in the Riverland SAPSASA Softball team to play in the 
State Carnival in Adelaide.  This is the third year in a row 
that the boys have been selected for this team.  The    
Carnival will be held in Week 11 of this term (April 9-13).  
This will be another great opportunity and experience for 
the boys and we wish them all the best for the Carnival. 
    Jimmy Vlassopoulos 
 

Monash 1 Monash 2 



SRC Induction and training day 

On Thursday morning our SRC Reps for Semester 1 had their 
special induction assembly followed by their training day, exploring 
themes of leadership, team work and communication skills.  
Guest speakers at the assembly were Glossop High Schoolôs 
Head Prefects for 2018 : Kira McMahon and Luke Hensel. Their 
speeches touched on persistence, leading and helping others and 
contributing by doing small things that make a difference.   


